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Child Safe Standards (Ministerial Order 870) and actively seeks to ensure that all students are kept safe from all forms of
harm at all times.
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT CALENDAR

Dear Parents, Families and Friends,

I hope that everyone enjoyed the extra long weekend last weekend. Last
Friday, the St Mary’s staff gathered with members of Catholic Education
Sandhurst for an Aboriginal Education - Spirituality and Aboriginal
Perspective Day. The day included an Aboriginal Spirituality and Child Safe
Standards presentation as well as an afternoon immersed in Aboriginal
Art.

2022 will see the introduction of the new Child Safe Standards. Along the
lines of Child Safe reminders, parents are asked to please sign their
children in at the Office any time children arrive after the 9am bell. In
addition, any changes to afternoon routines (e.g. a different adult
collecting your child at the end of the day) need to be communicated to the
school by calling the Office on 54383075. There has been some
miscommunication and confused children at the end of the day when the
school hasn’t been informed of changes.

A highlight of last week was the children discovering that we’re going on a
whole school excursion to the Werribee Zoo. Not only will children learn
more about animals and their habitats, they will also get to see and hear
how animals move and interact in preparation for our whole school
production, The Jungle Book.

March

Fri 18th Wear a touch of orange for
Bullying No Way Day

Wed 23rd Learning Conversations

Fri 25th 2pm - P&F Meeting
3pm - Assembly

Tues 29th Learning Conversations

Wed 30th Learning Conversations

Sacrament Preparation Meeting
#4

Thurs 31st Gym & Swimming Program

April

Fri 1st Gr3-6 Cross Country & Junior
Fun Day

Mon 4th Casual Clothes Day

Tues 5th Werribee Zoo Excursion
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We acknowledge and pay respect to the Jaara people as the original and ongoing custodians of the land we meet on.

We commit ourselves to actively work alongside Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice.
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We have a few different excursions coming up (including our trip to Werribee Zoo and Cross Country), please keep
an eye on your PAM account for excursion permission forms. All children should have an up to date medical profile
on PAM.

Miss Fenwick is also looking for some parent helpers and volunteers for the LCDSSA Cross Country and Junior Fun
Day which is going to be held on Friday 1st April in Marong. If you’re able to help out, please contact Miss Fenwick
via phone or email tfenwick@sminglewood.catholic.edu.au

A reminder that there is no Gym and Swimming next week. Our final session is Thursday 31st March.

Finally, Learning Conversation bookings are now open and can be made using your PAM account. With termly
Learning Conversation this year replacing written comments on reports, participation in these conversations is
vital to ensure clear communication between home and school and ensuring an ongoing focus on the learning
outcomes and progress of your child/ren.

Kim Carter

Principal

CATHOLIC IDENTITY

Sacrament Program:
Due to unforeseen circumstances, our First Reconciliation sacrament
preparation program and Liturgy has needed to be postponed.

Please note the following new dates in your calendar:
● Wednesday 30th March: 3:30pm-4:30pm - Sacrament

Preparation Meeting #4
● Wednesday 6th April: 3:30pm-4:30pm - First Reconciliation

Liturgy

Project Compassion:
Thank you to families who have donated coins to our Project
Compassion boxes ready for our coin line on Thursday 7th April.
Remember, if each child donates $1 per week throughout Lent, our
school will be able to raise $130 for those less fortunate.
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SCHOOL NEWS

PASTORAL WELLBEING

National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence

Join us on Friday 18 March 2022 for the National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence (NDA). Australia’s key

bullying prevention initiative celebrates 12 years of action, connecting schools and communities to find workable

solutions to prevent bullying.

The theme for 2022 is Kindness Culture. By building Kindness Culture together, we can promote inclusion, respect and

community belonging for all students in schools across Australia.

This Friday 18th March we invite students to wear a touch of orange to show their awareness of Bullying No Way day.

During the day we will also be creating a "Kindness Wall" to remind us of how we can build a "Kindness Culture" at St

Mary's.

3



Be kind online
The new animation series for the 2022 National Day of Action against Bullying and Violence, Be kind online,

encourages young people to block content, report it, and support each other if they see or experience cyberbullying.

The series communicates to young people that it is important they know that they are not alone and help is always

available.

Share these videos with your child and start a conversation to help identify, understand and respond to

cyberbullying.

For Years 3 to 6

Gaming and cyberbullying                                                     Video platforms and cyberbullying

Watch the video Watch the video

Be Kind online.  Bullying No Way!

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=GL8jlfz9KyI&list=PL8UeNKK-858eh8ruaON9PnKM-vNgmufww&index=4

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=pxNGrDY5CDM&list=PL8UeNKK-858eh8ruaON9PnKM-vNgmufww&index=4
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What’s happening this fortnight in PREP - GRADE 2

Religion Lent & Easter

English Reading: Text structure
Writing: Recount writing - Final copy
Spelling: E & ck

Maths Addition

Personal Learning Personal and Social capabilities: My feelings

RRRR Personal Strengths

Performance Arts The Jungle Book Auditions. This Friday will be the second of three Auditions for the
main characters. We welcome Claire Sexton to join Mrs Murray for these Auditions.

Visual Arts Painting clay and pom poms

Health My Feelings. We are learning about strong feelings like being angry or worried and
how we can manage them.

Sport Moving the Body- Following, repeating and responding to different movement
sequences. Demonstrating changes in speed and direction.

Indonesian Greeting Conversation

What’s happening this fortnight in GRADE 3 - 6

Religion Lent

English Making connections to our reading

Maths Fractions

Personal Learning Food and Fibre Production

RRRR Personal Strengths

Performance Arts The Jungle Book Auditions. This Friday will be the second of three Auditions for the
main characters. We welcome Claire Sexton to join Mrs Murray for these Auditions.

Visual Arts Painting clay and pom poms

Health Healthy Relationships. This week we  are learning about Kindness.  What does the
word mean and why is it an important part of a healthy relationship?

Sport Moving the Body- Performing different movement skills in correct sequence and
unison with a partner or group.

Indonesian Islands of Indonesia
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STUDENT NEWS
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P&F NEWS

Upcoming Events

There are several events on the horizon for the P&F including
the Easter Raffle, Womens on Farms Gathering, the Run for
Resilience and Mother’s Day. If you’re available to help out in
any capacity, please contact Suzi Birthisel. Many hands make
light work!

COMMUNITY NEWS
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